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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the State of New Jersey, it is our pleasure to welcome all those gathered for
the 2024 Huaxia Chinese School’s (HXCS) Annual Teacher Conference. Today’s remarkable
conference serves as an opportune time to connect teachers of all 22 branches of the HXCS and
thank them for demonstrating a level of professionalism and excellence that is synonymous with
the school.

The Huaxia Chinese School is the largest Chinese language school in the nation with 22
campuses, 14 of which are in New Jersey. Since its inception, HXCS has remained dedicated in its
mission to promote Chinese language education and cultural enrichment. Today, we join in spirit
to commend our wonderful teachers for your immeasurable commitment and dedication to public
service. Your willingness to ensure the wellness, safety and progress of students living in New
Jersey serves as a testament to your steadfast and endless commitment to public service. We, as a
State, are fortunate to benefit from your selfless service, time, and efforts as you continue to set a
standard of professionalism that enriches the HXCS and the Garden State as a whole.

Thank you all for your indispensable work, and best wishes for a successful and
memorable conference.

Our very best,

. ‘w7 S/VLW'-PL"Jf

Philip D. Murphy Tammy S. Murphy
Governor First Lady



